
  

 

Website Address: www.nelsonschool.org         Telephone Number: 020 8894 9899  

School Email Address: info@nelsonschool.org       Autumn Term Issue No:  5 

 IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY — PLEASE READ 
 
Tuesday 10 October     Hello Yellow—Wear Something Yellow  
        Y6 Parent Rep Meeting 9.00am 
        Y5 Parent Rep Meeting 2.30pm 
        Y2 Parent Rep Meeting 2.30pm 
Wednesday 11 October    Starfish Parent Rep Meeting 9.00am 
        Y3 Parent Rep Meeting 9.00am 
        Y1 Parent Rep Meeting 2.30pm 
Thursday 12 October     Y4 Parent Rep Meeting 9.00am  
Friday 13 October      Harvest    

Parent Reps 

 Headteacher Awards  

Hawra 6N 

 

Adriana 1L 

Olive 3B 

 

Miss 

Bhawon 3B 

Nelson Stars 

Our Nelson Stars this 

week are:  Hawra 6N, 

Ihsan 6M, Zakariya 5S, 

Amyra 4B, Abbie 4N, 

Freya 3B, Inaaya 2M, Cameron 1RL, and 

Emma 1L.  

 Well done ! You have received a certificate and 

have been celebrated in assembly. 

Grace DWS’ mum, Georgina 
                                 - 4B 

Molly’s mum Kate - 4N 

Poppy’s mum Rachel - 4N 

Amelie’s mum Rebecca - 5S 

Aryan’s mum Heerali - 5S 

Awais’ mum, Sadia - 6M 

Holly’s mum, Kate - 6M 

Lily H’s mum, Becky - 6N 

Erin’s mum, Lynsey - 6N 

Harrison’s mum,  Rebecca - Rec 

Freya’s mum, Zoe - Rec 

Hope’s mum, Allison - 1RL 

Willow’s mum, Rebecca -1RL 

Rohan’s mum, Hannah  -1L 

Zane’s mum, Terri -2M 

Kate’s dad, Matt -2M 

Rylee’s mum Leane -2M 

Ayla’s mum, Sadia-3B 

Jack B’s mum, Laura - 3B 

Oliver’s mum, Hannah - 4B 

Our parent reps do a fantastic job of 
supporting the school and 
representing the parent voice. We 
recognise that whilst all 
communications come first from 
school, parent reps choose how they 
wish to communicate reminders and 
further updates. This is most 
commonly through WhatsApp. We 
are also aware that not all parents 
are able to use WhatsApp and 
therefore may be missing further 
updates and communications and 
the chance to share their views.  

Continued overleaf. 

 



  

 

Nelson School  is committed to safeguarding – a shared responsibility      
safeguarding@nelsonschool.org 

To ensure all parents receive any parent rep 
updates, key communications from the 
parent reps should be sent out via an email 
first from school. The parent reps may also 
choose to use their chosen communication 
format. 

With regards to future parent rep meetings, 
if you have questions you would like 
discussed at the meeting and haven’t had 
the chance to communicate them with the 
parent rep, you can send them in via 
platform@nelsonschool.org. These will then 
be shared with the parent reps ready for 
discussion at the meetings.  

If you would like anything shared with the 

parent reps, or would like them to 

communicate something with the class/year 

group, this can also be emailed in on the 

address above to be passed on. 

Parent Reps Continued Flu Vaccination 

On Monday, 20 November our school nurses 

will be visiting school to give children the annual 

flu vaccine  

Please complete the consent form even if you 

decide you do not want to vaccinate your child 

against flu this year. Completion of the consent 

form is not mandatory if you do not want your 

child to be vaccinated. However, as providers of 

the school age vaccinations, NHSE requires 

that we provide numbers of parents that do not 

consent to their child being vaccinated. 

Therefore, we will only use this information to 

provide numbers of parents declining consent, 

no other details will be shared. If consent forms 

are not completed, you may be contacted by 

phone or text. If you have returned a no 

consent, we will not make any further contact 

this year. Please see our privacy notice if you 

require further details Privacy: Hounslow & 

Richmond Community Healthcare (hrch.nhs.uk) 

 

If you have any queries, please contact the 

immunisation team below. 

HRCH.ImmunisationTeamMailbox@nhs.net Tel: 

0203 691 1019 

 https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/flu/2023/richmond  

Wear Something Yellow  

In continuing to support our children’s mental 

wellbeing, we will be taking part in the 

YoungMInds Hello Yellow Day on 10th October -

World Mental Health Day. We will be joining 

other schools to show our support by asking 

children to wear something yellow. In doing so 

we are showing children that their mental health 

matters and that they deserve to be heard and 

receive the support they need when they need 

it. During the week they will take part in 

activities and a lesson focusing on the 

importance of their mental health. 

Should you wish to make a financial donation to 

YoungMInds for the support they offer to young 

people and families in helping to create brighter 

futures for all children, you can do so on our just 

giving page. Please do not send any donations 

into school as we are a cashless school. 

 

https://tinyurl.com/43a4uvnh  

23rd, 24th and 
25th October 
9am-3pm. 
Open to Year 1- 
Year 6 

Book via the 
QR code or 
clicking this 
link: https://
bit.ly/
MrACamp 

mailto:platform@nelsonschool.org
https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/flu/2023/richmond
https://tinyurl.com/43a4uvnh
https://bit.ly/MrACamp
https://bit.ly/MrACamp
https://bit.ly/MrACamp


  

 

OPAL  

Secondary School Admissions  

To apply for your child's secondary school 

place, please use the eAdmissions website 

starting from 1 September. This online 

application allows you to name up to six 

schools. If you do not live in the borough, you 

can still include Richmond schools in your 

application. The closing date for applying for a 

Year 7 place is 31 October 2023, so be sure 

to submit your application before this deadline 

to secure your child's secondary school 

placement. If you have any questions or need 

further assistance, please contact the school 

office for guidance. The closing date for 

applying for a year 7 place is 31 October 

2023. 

PTA Quiz Night  

PTA Quiz Night - Friday 17th November 2023 - 
7:30-10:30 

Back after last year's popular event, please join us 
for Nelson’s quiz night (Adults only) on Friday 
17th November from 7:30pm – 10:30pm. Tickets 
are £15 and include a delicious curry supper 
(there will be a vegetarian and meat option availa-
ble). As last year, this event is a BYOB - Bring 
Your Own Booze (and/or soft drinks) and a cork-
age charge per person has been included in the 
price.  

 

https://buytickets.at/nelson-primary-school-pta/1022522 

 

 

Creative minds at work, using small 
parts to make a Roman Wall and   
other glorious  masterpieces. 

https://buytickets.at/nelson-primary-school-pta/1022522


  

 

Spare Clothes Needed   

Donations of clean underwear ages 3-4, 4-5 
and 5-6. 

Boys grey trousers/shorts ages 3-4, 4-5 

Shoes including school shoes, plimsoles, 
trainers in sizes 7, 8 and 9 (small – reception 
children) will be greatly received.  

Please remember that if your child has 
borrowed clothes from school, to please 
wash and return them asap. 

Parent /Teacher Meetings   

Afterschool Activities  

Above is a snap shot of our Tuesday after school activities. The children were all having  fun  

enjoying their new skills and expanding on what they already know.  

Parent/teacher meetings will take place on  

Monday 13th   November for  an online       

meeting and Thursday 16th    November  for a 

face to face meeting, in school. Both             

meetings will start from 3.30pm and will finish at 

6.30pm. This is a chance to talk about your 

child’s progress.  

This year, we are using the same iCloud     
booking system. The bookings will open on the  
9

th
  October, @ 6pm and  closes on                 

16 October, @ 12.00pm. More Information 
about how to book will come through ParentPay 
on Monday.    

Trustee  

We are always keen to extend the knowledge 
and expertise of our Trust Board. If you are 
interested in becoming a Trustee for LAT, 
please email clerk@latchmereschool.org for 
more information. 

Spare Clothes Needed   

mailto:clerk@latchmereschool.org

